

# CHERINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk – Richard Smith, 35 Chavenage Lane, Tetbury, Glos, GL8 8JT  
 email: [cheringtonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk](mailto:cheringtonparishcouncil@yahoo.co.uk)  
 Chairman - Cllr Mike Mitchell

## Minutes of the Cherington Parish Council Meeting held online via Zoom on Tuesday March 2nd 2021 at 6.00 pm

Present: Cllrs M Mitchell (Chairman), H Arden, K Gegg, P Workman, K. Macmahon  
 Also present: R Smith (Parish Clerk)

			<b>Actions</b>
13/3/21	Public participation:	None	
14/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> apologies for absence	None	
15/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> any Declarations of Interest	None	
16/3/21	To <b>APPROVE</b> the minutes of the last PC meeting	The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of January 5 <sup>th</sup> 2021 were approved. They'll be initialled and signed as COVID measures allow.	<b>Clerk</b> to make these formally public via web, initially in DRAFT form.
17/3/21	To <b>RECEIVE</b> Clerk's report and any correspondence received	<p>The clerks report was <b>RECEIVED</b>, and its contents noted. The council considered an application from Nicholas Winkfield on behalf of "The Villager." A vote was taken <b>PROPOSED</b> by Cllr Mitchell and <b>SECONDED</b> by Cllr Arden to grant £175 to the magazine.</p> <p>The Audit notification from GAPTC was received; a report from the Clerk will follow, for consideration.</p> <p>The council considered several matters for constituent Mr Hall, involving Cherington Park, light spill at the Church East window, the town 30 mph signs, flooding at the village entrance, arrangements for protection of the village green and the public right of way at Westrip farm. All were progressed and a written response formed.</p>	<p><b>Clerk</b> to progress the production of a signed cheque for Mr Winkfield.  <b>Clerk</b> to progress the matter.</p> <p><b>Clerk</b> to progress.</p> <p><b>Cllr Arden</b> to enquire about Cherington Park and the light spill issue.  <b>Cllrs Mitchell</b> and <b>Workman</b> village green,  <b>Cllr Mitchell</b> to enquire about Westrip Farm.  <b>Clerk</b> will meet Mr Hall and Mrs Gillian Portlock from Highways.26/3/21.</p>
18/3/21	To <b>REVIEW</b> planning items and applications	After <b>DISCUSSION</b> Councillors raised no objection with planning items 20/03673/FUL, 20/01065/LBC, 20/01064/FUL, 19/01240/COMPLY or 19/00975/COMPLY.	<b>Cllr Arden</b> was asked to glean further information about Aston Farm's licensing application.
19/3/21	To <b>AGREE</b> Financial matters and arrange a safe cheque signing meeting.	Councillors <b>AGREED</b> to consolidate cheques for Clerk's expenses, Grit bin purchase and Microsoft licensing GAPTC and web hosting payments.	<b>Clerk</b> to post the signed cheques to the appropriate agencies.
20/3/21	<b>Village issues:</b>	Councillors <b>DISCUSSED</b> signpost and winter plan issues, and Village Hall	<b>Clerk</b> to continue to monitor the intended

		<p>refuse collection (the responsibility of the Hall users.) Provision of a dog waste bin for the village green was discussed and rejected.</p> <p>Councillors <b>DISCUSSED</b> potential arrangements for the Telephone Box (suggestions for use, fitness for purpose in current configuration.)</p> <p>Councillors <b>AGREED</b> subject matter for the Villager April edition.</p> <p>Arrangements for the litter pick were agreed and responsibilities assumed.</p>	<p>Highways attendance and to ensure the Grit Bin is placed.</p> <p><b>Cllr Gegg</b> to review the provision of signage for the VH defibrillator.</p> <p><b>Cllrs</b> to provide material to the Villager.</p> <p><b>Clerk</b> to process cheque in favour of the Villager.</p>
21/21	<b>Councillor's submissions for the April Agenda</b>	<b>NONE</b> were voiced at the meeting.	<b>Clerk</b> to respond to contributed items.
22/21	<b>Date of next meeting</b>	<b>Saturday April 3rd 2121</b>	
		There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.27 pm	

DRAFT